
Diamond Clover

Award Application

All 4-H’ers are invited to fill out an application
for the Diamond Clover Awards program. It
truly is an achievable goal-setting and
application process.

There are six levels. Youth can start at the
beginning or at the age level associated with the
award. For each level, there is a list of possible
accomplishments from which 4-H youth choose
their goals. The accomplishments increase in
quantity and difficulty for each level. At the
beginning of the 4-H year, participants plan
what to accomplish and at the end of the 4-H
year, they report on their completed
accomplishments. In Seward County, goal
sheets are due  May 1 and reports are due
October 1. Successful completion of a level's
Plan & Report form results in a 4-H youth
earning that level of the Diamond Clover
program. In Seward County youth receive a pin,
a certificate, and a prize. These are awarded at
the annual 4-H Achievement Party. More
information on the Diamond Clover Program is
at: https://4h.unl.edu/diamond-clover
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4-H Family Handbooks are available at the Extension Office. Please make sure you have one for
your family. Information on deadlines and procedures are included!

Nebraska Extension is a Division of the Institute of Agriculture and Natural Resources at the University of Nebraska–Lincoln
cooperating with the Counties and the United States Department of Agriculture. Nebraska Extension educational programs abide

with the nondiscrimination policies of the University of Nebraska–Lincoln and the United States Department of Agriculture.

Be on the look out for our upcoming Clover Colleges! 
The brochure is on its way!

Enroll in 4-H Today!
Visit v2.4honline.com to enroll in 4-H!

https://4h.unl.edu/diamond-clover
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4-H'er Opportunities

4-H staff and Small Animal superintendents have made
the decision to no longer supply and feed rabbits at the
fair. This will now become the responsibility of the
individual 4-H'er and their family to supply and feed
their rabbits.

Additionally, to mirror State Fair rules, we are no longer
requiring a rabbit ID sheet to be filled out and turned in
to the office. Ear tattoos will still be required.

If you have any questions about the changes being
implemented, please direct your questions to Brittney
(bemerson4@unl.edu) or Ann (ann.dobesh@unl.edu).

Attention Families that Plan
to Show Rabbits!

mailto:bemerson4@unl.edu
mailto:ann.dobesh@unl.edu


Page 3
4-H'er Opportunities

Jay Foreman joins The Good Life in Early Life to
share about the role sports have played in his life and
what children and youth can learn from participating in

sports. He discusses how he became involved in
football as a child and what he learned through his

experiences while sharing insight on what to look for
in a sports program for young children.

In this episode, Emily Manning interviews
former college athlete and current strength
and performance coach, Blake Strecker.

He helps athletes of all ages achieve their
fitness and performance goals and goes
over information in this episode to keep

children healthy and strong when
competing in sports. Blake also talks about
his involvement in sports at a young age

and how it has impacted his life.
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Livestock Information for Clover Kids

Please review the rules concerning the Clover Kids Livestock showmanship class. Nothing is new,
however, rules will be enforced for the 2024 Seward County Fair.

Clover Kid Showmanship Class Pre-fair entry is required.
Clover Kid must ID animal with own Animal ID sheet or include their name on the ID sheet of the
animal owned by another 4-H exhibitor.
Each member may bring one animal (or use another 4-H member's animal) in this division to the
county fair.
The animal may be stalled during the fair or be brought the day of the show.
If exhibiting their own animal, a stall will be needed and must be indicated on 4-Her's entry form.
The animal needs to be an animal the youth has cared for.
An adult is required to be with the Clover Kid when working with or showing their animal.
The Clover Kid will lead the animal in the show ring or be placed in a holding pen (according to
the superintendent's discretion).
The youth will discuss their knowledge of care and raising of the animal with the official.
Age, size and temperament of the animal project must be appropriate for the exhibitor's age and
size.

Rules that must be followed include:
The show will be non-competitive.
There will be one adult volunteer per Clover Kid assisting when the animal is being handled.
The animal must be 6 months of age or younger the day of show.
The animal must be less than 350 pounds the day of the show.
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Extension Staff
Ann Dobesh, Extension Educator, 4-H Youth Development                          ann.dobesh@unl.edu

Brittney Emerson, Extension Assistant, 4-H Youth Development                 bemerson4@unl.edu

Cindy Wolverton, Extension Assistant, 4-H Youth Development                  cynthia.wolverton@unl.edu 

Emily Manning, Extension Educator, Early Childhood                                   emily.manning@unl.edu

Jill Payne, Administrative Assistant                                                                jpayne15@unl.edu

Lori Hamling, Support Staff & 4-H Afterschool Coordinator                           lori.hamling@unl.edu

Julie Roebke, Support Staff                                                                            jroebke2@unl.edu
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